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THANKYOU SCHOOL ADMIN AND SUPPORT 
STAFF (SASS)  
Our school would not be the wonderful place it is 
without this amazing team of School Admin and 
Support Staff.  This week we say “Thankyou”. 

PRESENTATION ASSEMBLIES 
Kindergarten – Year 2 will be participating in the 
morning presentation assembly at 9.30am on 
Monday, 14 December. At this assembly, all 
Kindergarten students will receive a graduation 
certificate for completing their first year of 
schooling. Each Year 1 and Year 2 class will 
acknowledge five students, the same as for the 
older students. 

Years 3-6 will participate in the formal evening 
presentation night, held at 7.00pm on Tuesday, 
15 December at Lismore High School hall. At this 
presentation, as well as the class presentations, 
there will be a number of major awards, the 
announcement of the 2016 school captains and 
vice captains, farewelling Year 6 and a musical 
performance. All students and their families are 
strongly encouraged to attend and help us 
celebrate a wonderful year. 

  

CALENDAR 

Term 4, Week 9 
Wednesday, 2 December, 2015 

 

Wed, 2 Dec 12.25pm Scripture Christmas Assembly 

Thu, 3 Dec Kinder 2016 Orientation - Day 4 

  Rivers High Schools Orientation Day 2 

Wed, 9 Dec 3 Banner Celebration Day 

  6.30pm P&C Christmas Party 

Thu, 10 Dec Kindergarten Gold Day Excursion 

  Year 6 Farewell 

Fri, 11 Dec           2.10 Assembly (Violin, Rivers Dance,Choir) 

  P&C Christmas Raffle Draw 

Mon, 14 Dec 9.30am K-2 Presentation Day 

Tue, 15 Dec Stage 1 Gold Day Activities 

7.00pm Years 3-6 Presentation Night 

Wed, 16 Dec Stage 2 & 3 Gold Day Pool Party 

Last School Day for 2015 

2016 

Wed, 27 Jan Staff Development Day 

Thu, 28 Jan Students Years 1-6 return 

  Kinder Best Start 

Fri, 29 Jan Kinder Best Start 

Mon, 1 Feb Kinder Best Start 

Tue, 2 Feb First Day for Kinder students 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

  



 

  

CLASS PARTIES 
All classes across the school will have class parties on Wednesday in Week 11 as a way to celebrate the students’ 
hard work throughout the year. For the older students (3-6) this will happen at the Alstonville Pool. The younger 
grades (K-2) will remain at school. Some class teachers have requested students bring food to share. While we are 
a healthy school and actively teach healthy living, these parties deviate slightly from this message. All parties will 
have a selection of healthy food and we will encourage students to consume these foods. Teachers are aware of 
all food issues in cases where the school has been notified. However, if your child has an allergy or intolerance, 
please ensure that the school office and your child’s teacher are aware of this. Also, any family not wishing their 
child to share food is welcome to provide a lunchbox for their child only. Again, we ask that this be communicated 
with the classroom teacher so that students are not accessing food they should not be consuming. 

WRPS CHESS TOURNAMENT 
48 children signed up at the start of the term for the WRPS chess tournament. In a knockout competition over six 
rounds, all the children played fairly and in good spirit. Stand-out players included Caitlin, David, Joel and Malakai. 
In the final, Thomas defeated Kaleb in two highly competitive matches. Congratulations to all competitors 
involved. 
 
HELPING HANDS 
Congratulations to Nicolai for being Helping Hands Student of the Month! Nicolai follows school rules and always 
displays the “fair is fun” attitude during play at Helping Hands. Great job Nicolai! 
We are taking bookings for Vacation Care and our booking forms have arrived. They will be located in the school 
office and in the hall during Outside School Hours Care. The program has also been displayed in the Helping Hands 
display cabinet which is located outside the school canteen. Staff would like to remind parents that Kindergarten 
children commencing school in January 2016 are able to attend Vacation Care in the January school holidays. 

GLORIOUS FOOD  
Summer fruits are often the fruit children love the most and with scrumptious stone fruits, mouth-watering 
melons and beautiful berries on offer, who can blame them! A small container of mixed berries, sliced peach or 
nectarine or chopped melon makes a delicious Crunch and Sip treat.  These soft fruits are also kind on wiggly 
teeth. Visit http://healthy-kids.com.au/ for ideas on healthy eating and healthy foods. 
Stuck for ideas for a healthy lunch box? Visit http://healthy-kids.com.au/parents/packing-a-healthy-lunchbox/  
 
P&C GIANT CHRISTMAS TOY RAFFLE 
Raffle tickets will be sent home today with the eldest child in each family.  Please return tickets (sold and unsold) 
as soon as possible and before Thursday, 10 December as the draw will take place on Friday, 11 December.  There 
are 50 fantastic prizes to be won – these are displayed in office foyer. 
 
CANTEEN  
Last lunch order day is Friday, 14 December. 
Please make your children aware that as the year comes to an end, some products will no longer be available.  
Roster  
Thu, 3 Dec  Steph Gregory, Sheree Lahne, Kat 
Fri, 4 Dec  Elaine Barry, Amy Obee, Asher Smith 
Mon, 7 Dec  Cheryl Smoother 
Tue, 8 Dec  HELP PLEASE 
Wed, 9 Dec  Donalee Green 
Thu, 10 Dec  HELP PLEASE 
Fri, 11 Dec  Kylie Burnett 
Mon, 14 Dec  Amanda Keys 
Tue, 15 Dec  Freda Yee   
 
UNIFORM SHOP 
Uniform Shop is open from 2.00-3.00pm on assembly Fridays and 8.30-10.00am on non-assembly Fridays. 
Roster:   Friday, 4 December 8.30-10.00am – Lisa Munn 

http://healthy-kids.com.au/
http://healthy-kids.com.au/parents/packing-a-healthy-lunchbox/

